
1  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
24 February 2022 
 
 

 
By email to:  
 

Chief Executive’s Office 
Level 12, Building 01 
Auckland City Hospital 
P O Box 92189 
Auckland 1142 

 
(09) 630-9943 ext 22342 
Fax: 375 3341 

 
ailsac@adhb.govt.nz 

 

Dear  
 
Re: Official Information Act request for Mental Health Services data and documents 
 
I refer to your official information request dated 27 January 2022 for the following information: 

 
1. Data showing the total population covered by the DHB’s mental health and addiction 

services at the end of December 2021.  
2. Data showing the total number of full-time staff employed by the DHB’s mental health 

services in each of the last three years to the end of December 2021, particularly the 
number of psychiatrists, psychologists, and nurses. 

3. A breakdown for each of the past three years to December 2021 showing the number of 
full-time psychiatrists, psychologists, and nurses employed in each of your mental health 
and addiction teams (e.g. alcohol and drug, child and youth, community, inpatient units 
etc.). 

4. Data showing the number of vacancies for psychiatrists, psychologists, and nurses in each 
of those three years to December 2021, broken down by teams. 

5. Data showing the number of psychiatrists, psychologists, and nurses who left the DHB’s 
mental health and addiction services in each of those three years to December 2021, 
broken down by teams. 

6. Details of what regular updates are received by the mental health and addiction service’s 
senior leadership on workforce and/or recruitment. (For example, do they have access to a 
dashboard of key metrics that provides data in real time; do they receive weekly or 
monthly written reports; which key metrics do they track.) If applicable, please provide 
copies of the three most recent updates. 

7. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that 
were substantially about the challenges in recruitment and/or the impact of staffing 
pressures on services.  

8. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that 
were substantially about the state of or challenges in CAMHS services. 

9. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that 
were substantially about the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic on your mental health and 
addiction services. 

 
Response 

1. Data showing the total population covered by the DHB’s mental health and addiction 
services at the end of December 2021.  
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The senior leadership team receives a monthly dashboard. The three most recent of these are 
enclosed as Attachment A1; A2 and A3. 

7. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that
were substantially about the challenges in recruitment and/or the impact of staffing
pressures on services.

There are no documents held by senior management which fit this description. We decline this 
part of your request under s16(e) Official Information Act 

8. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that
were substantially about the state of or challenges in CAMHS services.

The Kari Centre provides high-quality specialist care and support for infants, children, young 
people up to 18-years-old and their whānau.  

Please find as Attachment B Kari Centre – MH Annual Report Data, an end of financial year 
2020/21 overview of the CAMHS service. It is important to note that due to the introduction of a 
new model of care at the Kari Centre, as outlined below, much of this information is now out-of-
date. 

The Kari Centre team worked hard to reduce wait times by adopting new ways of working and 
introducing a new partnership model of care, known as the Choice and Partnership Approach 
(CAPA). Attachment C, Kari Centre CAPA Presentation, provides an overview of this process of 
development. The CAPA model strongly aligns to Te Tiriti o Waitangi and empowers young 
people to have greater choice in their care and treatment pathway. 

By mid-November 2021, following the implementation of the new CAPA model, all patients 
referred to the Kari Centre had been assessed and there was no wait list to be seen by our clinical 
team.  We are currently seeing see all newly referred patients within 7 - 14 days, but usually see 
acute cases within three days. 

9. Copies of key documents held by senior management created in the last two years that
were substantially about the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic on your mental health and
addiction services.

Please find enclosed Attachment D Response Plan 3 Sept 21, the Mental Health and Addictions 
COVID-19 Response Plan. This is a working document and is subject to updating as required. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 
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Encl. 
1. Attachment A1 Mental Health People Metrics for December 2021
2. Attachment A2 People Metrics FY2022.
3. Attachment A3 People Metrics FY2022
4. Attachment B Kari Centre – MH Annual Report Data
5. Attachment C Kari Centre CAPA Presentation
6. Attachment D Response Plan3 Sept 21




